
ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

Daniel J. Finnegan, Managing Partner 
direct: 413-272-6224 

fax: 857-800-8251 
dfinnegan@bulkley.com 

Dear 

October 4, 2023 

MA-

Re: Offer of Creditor Monitoring in Conjunction with Recent Data Breach 

discussed, personal information, 

all of whom are Massachusetts residents, was erroneously 

disclosed by an employee of Bulkley, Richardson and Gelinas, LLP("BRG") to an 

unauthorized third party. The personal information disclosed includes your social security 

numbers, some of our financial account numbers, and the social security numbers of your 

. We understand that your personal information is important, 

and we regret that this has occurred. 

Since then, BRG has improved our internal systems and training to ensure that this 

error is not repeated. Because we, like you, have spoken to this third party, we have no 
reason to believe that you, or any member of your family, is at risk of identity theft or fraud 

as a result of this breach. Still, because your social security numbers were exposed in this 

breach, we would like to offer you (and any of your six family members, with whom we 

understand you will share this offer) twenty-four months of complimentary credit 

monitoring. If you accept this offer, please enroll in credit monitoring services and provide 

us with an invoice for such enrollment within two (2) months of receiving this offer, and we 

will timely reimburse you. 

Under Massachusetts law, you have the right to obtain any police report filed in regard 

to this incident (We are aware of none.) Both Massachusetts and federal law allow consumers 

to place a security freeze on their credit reports for no charge. More detailed information about 

that process is appended to this letter. 

If you should have any further questions, please contact us. Again, we apologize for 

the error, and appreciate your trust in us. 

Very truly yours, 

Daniel J. Finnegan 

Bulkley, Richardson and Gelinas, LLP 
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